
December 2021 Ruff Update 
During our time in the U.S. we have enjoyed a Mission's Fair at Northside Christian Church 
our living-link partnering church. It was wonderful visiting with friends and partners during 
this wonderful weekend celebration of missions. Then we traveled to Richmond for the 
International Conference on Missions where we made some great connections as well. 

Then we set out for our journey to our son's house in Morgan Hill, Ca for the birth of our 
first grandchild and to celebrate Christmas together for the first time as a family in years. 
Sara and Tim will be driving over from Flagstaff, AR. 

We arrived safely and have enjoyed being with our son and daughter-in-law and setting up 
office and operating remotely. We have been having weekly meetings with Isaac, our 
Fidelis obedience based Disciple Making class, our teammates Bobby and Mandy and the 
studio guys. Things seem to be going great back in Ghana. 

We are excited about Gloria, an intern who will be joining us for 18 months and Hannah 
who has 75% of her support raised to also join us soon. Bobby are doing a great job 
helping them with details for coming as well as preparing for their arrival in Ghana and 
introducing them to the Ghana culture. 

We are also researching if I can get a knee replacement surgery done while here. That has 
involved finding a primary care doctor here, getting an x-ray of my knee, and scheduling 
appointments with an orthopedic surgeon, cardiologist and a pulmonologist. Several 
doctor friends have been encouraging me to do it as soon as I can because putting it off at 
my age won't make matters easier. Please pray for wisdom regarding this. 

Isaac will be traveling to Sierra Leone, Guinea and Gambia a few days after Christmas and 
Moses will be traveling to Benin about the same time. It is amazing what God is doing 
igniting movements in other countries as well as continued multiplication in Ghana. 

All thanks to your partnership for which we say thank you. Also, we wish you a very Merry 
Christmas and a Happy New Year. 

May God be glorified! 

Terry and Amy 


